Dear Colleagues,
I am delighted to announce that  from April 1st 2008 on, we are all members of People In Aid (www.peopleinaid.org). Promoting good practice in the management and support of aid personnel. People In Aid helps organisations whose goal is the relief of poverty and suffering to enhance the impact they make through better people management and support. It is a member-run network, a not-for-profit organisation, with over 120 NGO members from around the world.  People In Aid was a major partner for ECB on the Staff Capacity strand, disseminating ECB output and researching and reporting on such key areas as retention, competences and surge capacity.
What do we gain from becoming a member? This message is here to highlight some of the key-features coming with our membership. 

Benefits and services: 
a)     HR professionals are the prime users of People in Aid's services, whether field-based or in headquarters. For example, by going to  www.managing.peopleinaid.org  you can access a step-by step guide on how to create, manage and develop a team in emergencies.
b)     HR professionals should stay in constant touch with People In Aid’s information on events ( www.peopleinaid.org/events/default.aspx ) they organise or contribute to (conferences, workshops, surveys/research, websites). Workshops and conferences are organised in various locations as People In Aid’s activities in field countries (particularly East Africa and Central America; Pacific later) expands.
c)       Dozens of Handbooks, Guidelines, Resource sheets, Notes, Reports and other general publications, several tranlated in various language versions, are available from www.peopleinaid.org/resources/publications.aspx . Some of these documents are for sale (People in Aid members get a discount) but the vast majority can be downloaded free of charge. Not least of them is The People In Aid Code (learn more about the Code by going to:  www.peopleinaid.org/code/default.aspx ) ;   hard copies can also be sent to you. For this, simply contact info@peopleinaid.org. In addition, a regular e-circular, a quarterly newsletter and occasional e-communications about specific events/output will be sent directly to all CARE national members who name a contact person for People in Aid (please contact me at flegenheimer@careinternational.org to get this organised).  

d)       People In Aid's Resource Centre www.peopleinaid.org/resources/default.aspx is a place where case studies, useful links, a policy bank, etc... can be found (some of it with limited access for members only; see below how to create your account). As a member we are also invited to feed in to People in Aid information on what we are proud of and want to share with our peers in the sector. We can also suggest to People In Aid what development work (tools, policies, processes) we believe they could usefully carry out for the sector, using their convening power and contacts. Sometimes People In Aid will be proactive (e.g. asking for an interview for their newsletter, asking for policies for their web-based policy bank, completing the annual survey) but the more proactive we are the more we will gain from the network.
e)         Any HQ or field CARE Staff can create an account and log in to the members’ area ( see "set up an account now" on their homepage at www.peopleinaid.org ). All you need to get started is a care. e-mail address.  If you have any difficulties setting up an account please email info@peopleinaid.org .
f)        Also note that some of our country programmes are signed up to the follow-on from an ECB project on HR metrics, which focuses on 'measuring staff capacity’, particularly in the emergency context. You can go and learn more about, and from, it by going to www.metrics.peopleinaid.org (restricted access, you need to create an account first). 
g)        And more..... by exploring and discovering People in Aid's website !
 

Process: All of the confederation members will be listed as Full Members on People In Aid’s website with a link to the homepage for  www.careinternational.org. Care International will pay the annual membership fees and will be the main contact and clearing house for dealing with People In Aid on issues like our voting rights. Whenever relevant, People In Aid also seeks to have one member contact at each CARE HQ who will receive their regular communications (see bullet c above). These contacts should then forward information as appropriate to colleagues. 

Benchmarking HR: the basis of all People In Aid’s work is the People In Aid Code of Good Practice, which is a major contribution to quality and accountability in the sector.  There is also a useful HR self-assessment tool which could be used to good effect by country programmes and local partners - for further details on this please email Rekha Rajkumar at People In Aid (rekha@peopleinaid.org).
 I trust that becoming a member of People in Aid and making active use of the standards, tools and services proposed constitutes a significant step forward in quality and accountable HR management. I am looking forward to receive your questions, feed-backs and useful comments. You can do this by contacting me at the Secretariat ( flegenheimer@careinternational.org ) 

Very best regards
Marc
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